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Health Department Declares House Suitable to Occupy 

 

FAYETTEVILLE, NC – The Environmental Health Section of the Cumberland County Department of Public 

Health has declared a Gates Four home at 7116 Holmfield Road in Fayetteville suitable to occupy following an 

Oct. 19 methamphetamine lab investigation by the State Bureau of Investigation.  

 

According to Daniel Ortiz, Environmental Health Supervisor with the Health Department, the SBI removed the 

bulk contamination at the site during the investigation. On Jan. 20, the homeowner submitted documentation as 

required by law to the Health Department concerning the cleanup.  

 

According to the documentation, wipe samples from the site were collected and sent to a certified lab on Jan. 

10.  No methamphetamine was detected. Based on the test results, the Health Department determined the house 

suitable to occupy.  

 


